
May 2024 Monthly Update 

 

Wastewater 

• Ordered and received bearings for west brush from Lakeside. 
• Kerr Electric worked on sludge press and VFD which is causing press to 

randomly shut down. 
• Kerr Electric worked on UV lights to determine that module board was 

defective.  
• Tri-State pumped down and cleaned south digester for inspection.  
• Starweld inspected south digester to determine needed repairs.  
• Lower barn cleaned out.  
• Uveon technician replaced module board in UV lighting and checked 

entire system.  

 

Golf Course 

• Hole # 11, at golf course; worked with contractors answering questions 
about details of project.  

• Leak in irrigation line near culvert which was replaced.  

 

Water Works 

• The SCADA system at high school tank was repaired. Damage due to 
lightning strike. 

• Correspondence with EGIS, notifying them that the Town was planning 
to replace the water main and service lines on US Hwy 52. (Metamora 
Road) 

• Started updating CCR Report. 
• Noti�ied of leaking meter at 9111 Whitewater Drive. 
• Sent Latest CCR Report for addition to web site. 
• Leak in alley, just off Main Street, between Franklin County Community 

Foundation and Whitewater Publications.  
• Leak in alley, just off Cleaver Street.  
• Chlorine analyzers were delivered to the plant. Working out details of 

order.  
• Leak on Mill Street between 7th and 8th Streets. 



Utility 

• Sent board utility language & specs for consideration in right-of-way 
ordinance. 

• Sent two initial complaints: 24-0015 & 24-0016 to Police Department 
and Town Board. 

• Set up service and billing address for garden club.  
• Spoke to several contractors/homeowners about building permits and 

setbacks. 
• Contacted Seig Surveying regarding tracking surveys in town.  
• Met with Aaron Lambert, Sycamore Gas, to discuss gas main project 

along Mill Street and Webers Lane.  
• Checked locates along new gas main project on Mill Street.  
• Sent initial complaint , # 24-0016 to Police Station and Town Board. 
• Spoke to Seig Surveying concerning right-of-way issues and dead trees 

along right-of-way. 
 

 
Pool 

• May 6th, Spear Corp. started up pool 
• Held Pool Managers meeting to go over items at pool. 
• Went over list-items which need to be addressed before the pool opens.  
• Surge pit settings kept shutting down �ilter. Spear advised of the 

problem. 
• Worked with Overhead Door Company, Cincinnati, to get parts for the 

rollup door at the concession stand at pool.  
• Worked with clerk-treasurer and Southeastern Insurance to get 

insurance information for Red Cross training authorization.  
• Had Franklin County Health Department inspect pool before opening to 

public.  
• Met with Great Plains technician to go over alarms and cameras at pool. 
• Opening day of pool and the chlorine booster pump cracked. The next 

morning picked up part in Shelbyville and installed. Part failed again. 
Spear technician came in after the holiday to determine that the main 
pump had been switched to “Hand” instead of “Auto”.  
 


